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Unity Hill  

United Church of 

Christ 

    “Where God’s Love Grows a Family” 
 

 
 

_______________________________________ 

  

The Reverend M. Todd Shipley, Pastor 

 
The Reverend Harold C. Smith D.D., Pastor Emeritus 

Carole J. Fanslow, Music/Choir Director 

Dorothy W. Pickens, Soloist 

Louise Evans, R.N., Parish Nurse 

Patricia Bowman, Moderator 

Lucille Baver, Vice-Moderator 

Carol Dunn, Treasurer 

Dawn Brezina, Financial Secretary 

David Brezina, Church Clerk 

Joanne Wickson, Office Manager 

Calap Brown, Sexton 

 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Office Hours:  Monday - Friday 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

364 White Plains Road, Trumbull, CT  06611 
Web site: www.unityhillucc.org    E-mail: unityhillucc@snet.net 

Phone: 203-374-8822    Fax: 203-374-1120 
 
 

OUTLOOK DEADLINE ~ We welcome contributions to our monthly newsletter 
and invite you to share information, or even something more creative!   
The OCTOBER 2014 Outlook, will be published at the end of September.   
All submissions, special announcements, articles or events provided on, or 
before, the deadline of Friday, September 19 will be included.  

http://www.unityhillucc.org/
mailto:unityhillucc@snet.net
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A SPIRITUAL 

PERSPECTIVE 

By: Pastor Todd Shipley 
 

 

This is called a Christian 

‘Mandala.’  Mandala is a 

Sanskrit word that simply 

means circle. Contemplative 

people for many centuries 

have used these images to 

calm and center their minds 

during prayer.  Let’s make 

some mandalas this Fall.   

First choose a word that 

represents a spiritual gift you 

would like to develop in your 

life and put that in the center, 

then begin to color it in a 

way that represents to you 

that gift.  A simple example 

might be to put the word love 

in the center and color it 

varying shades of red. 

Spend your prayer time 

coloring this then simply 

gazing into it when you are 

done. 

Then make an appointment 

to share your mandala with 

me if you are comfortable 

with that.   

I will be featuring some of 

your mandalas this Advent 

season.  

 

Too busy for prayer? 

Mark 11:22-25 

"Have faith in God.  Truly I say to you, whoever says to this mountain, ‘Be taken up and cast into 

the sea,’ and does not doubt in his heart, but believes that what he says is going to happen, it will be 

granted him.  Therefore I say to you, all things for which you pray and ask, believe that you have 

received them, and they will be granted you.  Whenever you stand praying, forgive, if you have 

anything against anyone, so that your Father who is in heaven will also forgive you your 

transgressions.  “But if you do not forgive, neither will your Father who is in heaven forgive your 

transgressions.” 
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PASTORAL CARE 
If you, or someone you know, is hospitalized, please call the church office (203-374-8822.)  

Hospitals do not notify us when a parishioner is hospitalized. 
 
 

Please remember our homebound in your prayers or with a note:  
Erika Aanensen, Barbara Bailey, Hazel Berger, Eleanor Dooling,  
Elsie Rapposch, Katie Schneider, Ruth Schuler and Nellie Wirth. 
 

 

CHURCH UPDATES 

Baptism & Church Membership 

Anyone who is interested in scheduling a baptism, or who would like information on 
joining Unity Hill UCC, please contact Pastor Todd Shipley 

at 203-374-8822 or unityhill.pastor@snet.net 

BIBLE STUDY 
JOB: The Hardest Lesson ~ Bible Study inspired by Ray Stedman 

No excuse hours for this Fall Bible Study ~ Sundays at 9am and Wednesdays at 7pm 
September 21 and 24:              The test (Job 1) 
September 28 and October 1:   The pressure of pain (Job 2) 
October 5 and 8:                      The folly of platitudes (Job 8-13) 
October 12 and 15:                  Why doesn’t God intervene (Job 20-26) 
October 19 and 22:                  Your God is too small (Job 30-37) 
 

BLOOD PRESSURE SCREENING after church on Sunday, September 21.  See you then.      
 

UNITY IN LOSS GROUPS 
Small Group will meet at 12 noon on September 25, the last Thursday of the month 
Large Group will meet at 12 noon on September 28, the last Sunday of the month. 

 
POT LUCK SUPPER FOR TRUMBULL CLERGY AND LAYITY 

Trumbull Interfaith Committee and Unity Hill UCC will host a pot luck supper for  
Trumbull Clergy and Lay People on Wednesday, September 3 at 5:30 p.m.  

 
GOOD-BYE TO CRISS AND MARION GAETANO  

On Sunday, June 1, Unity Hill said a fond farewell to Marion and Criss 

Gaetano as they begin a new life in Montreal.  A wind chime was given to  
them as a remembrance of the many years spent at Unity Hill.  A special 
reception followed worship where members of their family were in   
attendance.  Best wishes to you both! 
Their new address: 80 Rue Mayfair, Hudson, Quebec, Canada JOP 1HOP.  
Phone is 1-450-458-4701. 

 
NEW MEMBERS OF UNITY HILL UCC 

Sarah, Emma and Bess Spencer joined our church on Sunday, August 10.  Sarah begins a  
new adventure in Dhabi, Dubai, where she will be teaching.  Emma graced the service with a 
liturgical dance piece on “Here I Am, Lord” and Bess and Mom were in the handbell choir for 
“Seek Ye the Kingdom of God.”  A very musical family, and a welcome addition to the Unity  
Hill family.  We wish Sarah all the best on her newest endeavor. 

 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://outcamping.org/portals/0/Potluck-2.JPG&imgrefurl=http://outcamping.org/FABFest/Friday-Potluck-Dinner&docid=OG6GygxXiRo66M&tbnid=MW0U0AZ0E_AxOM&w=392&h=352&ei=rQj-U6W2JZKyyAST44H4Bw&ved=0CAMQxiAwAQ&iact=c
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://oaklandbaptistmcdonough.org/clientimages/54884/bible study.jpg&imgrefurl=http://oaklandbaptistmcdonough.org/SundaySchool&docid=0GCPphyIZKAm7M&tbnid=Rb4Tc8DODyiYKM:&w=2500&h=1000&ei=iQf-U7C4PMykyATpgIHwCg&ved=0CAIQxiAwAA&iact=c
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_____________________________________________ 
 

 

By: Carol Dunn  A special thanks to everyone that has provided their favorite 

recipes for the UHUCC Cookbook.  We are really pleased with the number of 
recipes received and the publication date of November is on schedule. 

Recipe for “The Best of Life.”  Begin by adding one “new heart.”  Blend in God’s word.  Stir 
frequently with prayer.  Pour a full cup of the Holy Spirit, two cups if you like a smoother texture.  
Add a large measure of God’s love and a handful of grace.  Allow to rise gently, and serve yourself, 
your family, and your world a slice of the best of life!  It’s joy is unspeakable and full of glory.  

 

 
 

Once the book is complete and has been published, there will be a potluck 
dinner where you will be able to sample many of the recipes and purchase 
your copy of the cookbook. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UNITY HILL CHURCH PICNIC  
     We could not have asked for better weather than what we had the day of the church picnic.  
There were 67 church members and invited guests who traveled to Boothe Memorial Park in 
Stratford for an afternoon of worship, fellowship, food and fun.  On June 8th, the day began with 
Pastor Todd holding an outdoor worship service, complete with a preview of his Summer of Music 
songs.  The picnic planning team (Renate Krakovich, Carol Dunn, Dawn Brezina, Mabel Buttress, 
and Sharon Brezina) had covered the tables in red celebrating Pentecost and had gotten the site 
ready for the day's activities.  
     Planning team members "Chef" Bob Krakovich and "Sous Chef" John Rossi were busy grilling the 
hamburgers and hot dogs over the charcoals to perfection.  With the searing heat under the pavilion 
from the grille, they got a taste of what the fires of hell must be like.  Many thanks go out to the 
church family members who signed up to bring the scrumptious salads and desserts, but we extend 
a special thank you to Winnie and Indira Wong for their generous donation of the 30 bottles of soda 

supplied to quench our thirsts.  
     Following the meal it was time for the various activities to begin.  The horseshoe pits on the lower 
level saw plenty of rivalry between teams with some of the youths "putting it to" the old timers.  
Sharon was awesome leading two groups of participants in Unity Hill's version of Family Feud, with 
youths and adults coming up with the most popular answers to questions.  However, I don't seem to 

recall hearing Sharon say those well-known words....Survey said!  An impromptu volley ball  

game, minus the net, was held on the ball field.  The nearby playground and climbing walls saw 
plenty of activity also.  
     At end of day many remarks were heard as to how wonderful of an event and day it was.  My 
personal thanks again to an awesome picnic planning team and especially to church family and 
friends who made the day a success.  Plans are already underway for next year's picnic.  
Bob Krakovich  

ROAST PORK AND SAUERKRAUT DINNER 

 AND GIANT RAFFLE 

Saturday, October 4 at 5:30 pm 

Sponsored by Fellowship of Unity Hill to raise money  

for Golden Hill Community Suppers Program meals 

Tickets are Adults $12; Children $3. 

RSVP by September 28 

UHUCC C00KBOOK 

POTLUCK DINNER 
 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.dharmacentre.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2014/08/pot-luck-dinner_1_.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.dharmacentre.org.nz/pot-luck-dinner-and-movie-night/&docid=dViDs0M4XrXqZM&tbnid=atWeh_SC2onbWM:&w=275&h=243&ei=XgH-U8jJJNijyATQ3YKYDA&ved=0CAIQxiAwAA&iact=c
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.landolakes.com/assets/images/recipe/orig/12825.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.landolakes.com/recipe/1123/roasted-pork-with-sauerkraut&docid=SIJ86T7VLeAmXM&tbnid=4h2HYdMg3FlrBM:&w=400&h=400&ei=2Qn-U_j3BNOqyATwiICIBA&ved=0CAIQxiAwAA&iact=c
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CHURCH COUNCIL 

The next Church Council Meeting will be at 7:00 pm on Monday, September 8.  Committee 
reports to Council are due in the office on, or before, Tuesday, September 2, since Monday is 
Labor Day.  

MUSIC MINISTRY 
By: Carole Fanslow 

News of our choirs … Senior Choir will resume rehearsals on Sundays after worship.  We are in 
need of additional singers, especially for the upcoming holiday season.  Won’t you join us?   
Many thanks to the Handbell Choir for offering the Prelude on Sunday, August 10.  Rehearsals for 
handbells will be announced shortly. 

YOUTH MUSIC MINISTRY TEAM 
By: Bob Krakovich, Youth Music Ministry Team Advisor 

With the start of the new Christian Education year, the team is looking for new members.  We are 
looking for youths 12 and older with a desire to sing, either as part of a group, solos, or duets.  
This year the team will come up with their own schedule as to what they would like to sing 
and when to practice with me in church.  We can then coordinate with Pastor Todd as to a 
Sunday to perform during the worship service.  

Contact me if you would like to be a part of the Youth Music Ministry Team.  Preliminary plans 
are in the early planning stages for the YMMT to perform during the month of October.  We look 
forward to making a joyful noise to our Lord. 
 

DIACONATE COMMITTEE 
By: Diane Henderson, Chairperson 

Diaconate Meeting ~ Thursday, September 4 at 12:00 noon 

OUR DEEPEST SYMPATHY ~ It is with great sadness that the death of the Rev. Dr. 
Don R. Studer on July 26 is announced.  A memorial service was held on Saturday, 
August 9 at First Church Congregational, Fairfield.   
Our prayers are with the Rev. Arlene Studer and her family. 

THANK YOU!  The Rev. Arlene Studer would like to thank all who 
called, sent notes and/or attended the Memorial Service for Don.  In a 

card she sent, Rev. Studer said your support and warmth is deeply felt and means 
a lot to her and her family.  She wrote, “May God bless you and may God’s peace 
surround us all.”   

CELEBRATION CORNER! 

Caroline Filan, granddaughter of Bill and Eleanor Csire, will attend Dartmouth College in the fall.  
She is a recent graduate from Milton High School in Georgia.  She graduated at the top of her 
class and took a total of 14 AP classes throughout high school.  Caroline served as President of 
the Spanish Honor Society, Treasurer of the National English Honor Society, and was an avid 
member of the National Honor Society, Beta Club, Student Council, Habitat for Humanity, and 
Mu Alpha Theta.  Caroline also started a program at her school to tutor students that are recent 
immigrants and help them assimilate into the school.  In addition to her service, she also swam 
on the varsity swim team and was a captain during her senior year.  Caroline will swim at 
Dartmouth next year and plans to pursue a degree in Biomedical Engineering to later attend 
medical school in hopes of becoming a surgeon. 

Reminder – if there is something exciting taking place in your life, or in your childrens’ lives, we 
would love to share the news.  Contact Joanne in the office at 203-374-8822.  

 

 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.images55.com/wp-content/uploads/2014/04/Thank-You-With-Red-Flowers1.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.images55.com/category/thank-you/page/2/&docid=qNiVWk1Dx8m2CM&tbnid=E2CAtRSqpnYgCM:&w=401&h=512&ei=Lzz_U536Haz28QGH8YHABQ&ved=0CAIQxiAwAA&iact=c
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MISSIONS COMMITTEE 
By: Wally Yeager, Chairperson 

We successfully completed our summer 
project, which was collecting school supplies 
for “Project Learn.”  All were given to 
underprivileged children through the 
Council of Churches of Greater Bridgeport.  

We are getting ready for UCC’s next project, Neighbors in Need, a special mission offering of the 
UCC that supports ministries of justice and compassion throughout the United States.  More info 
will be forthcoming. We are grateful for your continuous help.  Thank you and God bless you!   
 

BUILDING AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE 
By: Sharon Brezina, Chairperson 

B&G has stayed busy during these summer months. 

Among other things we encountered a roof leak around the cupola, a 
hill that needed big time weeding and a car accident that left us 
without electricity, internet and phone services for several days.  

The copula will soon be removed and the roof patched preventing 
any more water from coming into the sanctuary and on to the 
hymnals and pews.  

The front hill was weeded and cleared out by our lawn service which 
made a great difference in the church’s appearance.  

Recovering from the accident might take a little longer.  B&G is 
doing our best to make sure the church’s needs are met properly and in a timely manner.  Though 
there have been some inconveniences, it did allow us to have a Sunday service outside on a 
beautiful day.  It was a great gathering of family, friends and worship.  Thanks to all who made it 
so special.  Let's do it again sometime.  

So as we wrap up these tasks and move on to new ones, B&G is asking all able hands to help us 
after services on Sunday, September 21st to pitch in and make this church shine!  There will be a 
job list posted in the hall and we hope you will sign up for one or two.  B&G will provide the pizza  
if you help provide the labor.  We will have jobs ranging from organizing areas in the kitchen, to 
outside labor, to taking inventory of what Unity Hill has.  No job is too small - so please come 
make this day a success. 

 

STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE 
By: Sharon Brezina 

Well it's that time of year and a new program will be rolling out soon.  Until then remember…  
Jesus said, "Where your treasure is, so will your heart be also" (Matthew 6:21).  Jesus cared 
about people's treasures because Jesus cared about people.  Jesus knew that the things people 
support are the things they will value.    

Two Friends 
Two friends were walking through the desert.  During some point of the journey, they had an 
argument; and one friend slapped the other one in the face.  The one who got slapped was hurt,  
but without saying anything, wrote in the sand, “Today my best friend slapped me in the face.”  
They kept on walking, until they found an oasis, where they decided to take a bath.  The one who 
had been slapped got stuck in the mire and started drowning, but the friend saved him.  After he 
recovered from the near drowning, he wrote on a stone: “Today my best friend saved my life.”  The 
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friend who had slapped and saved his best friend asked him, “After I hurt you, you wrote in the 
sand and now, you write on a stone.  Why?”  The friend replied “When someone hurts us, we  
should write it down in sand, where winds of forgiveness can erase it away.  But, when someone 
does something good for us, we must engrave it in stone where no wind can ever erase it.”   

Learn to write your hurts in the sand and to carve your benefits in stone.  Have a great day!!  S  

 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION COMMITTEE 
By: Mabel Buttress, Chairperson 

REGISTRATION SUNDAY IS SEPTEMBER 14TH! 
Christian Ed will be collecting forms (to be mailed out soon), have fun games for 
the kids, and informing adults about teaching opportunities.   

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 We are so excited for the 2014-15 Christian Ed year!  Attached is a Sunday School 

Registration Form.  Please fill it out and return to church on Registration Sunday, September 14th.  
If you’re not available to attend, please return it to the Christian Education mailbox, or mail back 
to the Church Office at 364 White Plains Road, Trumbull CT  06611.  Alternatively, you can save 
yourself a stamp and complete this form on our website at www.unityhillucc.org!    

For those 1st – 8th grade, we are introducing a new Sunday School curriculum called 
Grapple.  This curriculum lets the teachers use attention-grabbing lessons with thought-

provoking videos, fun games, and deep life-changing Bible lessons that will engage 
students' attention.  This new curriculum is teacher friendly and we hope you will 
consider joining our teacher rotation schedule.  More information will be available at 
Registration Sunday.   
    In order to accommodate our current membership and teachers, our classes 
are now divided as follows: Newborn through Kindergarten (Followers) will gather in 

the Nursery for storytime, video lessons, and/or songs.  1st through 5th graders (Shepherds) and 
middle schoolers (Disciples) will gather downstairs to ‘Grapple’ questions about their faith.  Please 
note that to accommodate for the new curriculum, children will be reporting straight to their 
Sunday School classroom at the beginning of service.  Shepherds and Disciples will be 
returning to the sanctuary every first Sunday of the month for Communion (children will be 
sitting with their parents, so partaking in communion will be at the parent’s discretion).   
 Also new this year, we will be collecting offerings at Sunday School.  We will encourage 
students to earn money (via chores) and give a share to the church.  Money collected will be used 
to purchase animals through Heifer International.  Be on the lookout for more information on this 
program to learn how the children (and the church) will be involved!  

Anyone above 8th grade is being asked to stay in the sanctuary during service.  Teachers 
need to focus on their students and having anyone other than those under their care can be a 
distraction.  Should anyone 8th grade and below have permission from their parent to not 
participate in Sunday School, we ask that they stay in the sanctuary with their parent or 
guardian.   
 This year, we will be offering a Confirmation Class to those in 7th and 8th grade.  Classes 
will begin in the Spring, and information will be available to those qualified to participate.   
 As many of you know, Unity Hill offers scholarship money for attendance at Silver Lake 
Conference Center.  The amount of the scholarship will be determined by the applicant’s Sunday 
School attendance, Youth Group attendance and participation, involvement in fundraising events, 
and community service completed with, and through, the church youth groups.  More information 
will be available in January 2015. 
 As always, CE is grateful for the volunteers who make it all possible!  We are here to make 
your child’s church experience meaningful and memorable, and appreciate all the help we receive.  
Remember, it takes a village…. 

Sunday School needs YOU! 
We’re looking for enthusiastic teachers to join us!  If you’re looking to serve the church but would 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://haymountumc.com/Portals/0/teach4c.jpg&imgrefurl=http://haymountumc.com/SundaySchoolTeacherRecruitment/tabid/145/Default.aspx&docid=19-n4F5hctddiM&tbnid=YlqgTC_lhCto2M:&w=350&h=319&ei=lHT_U8U-hprIBMD-gbgL&ved=0CAIQxiAwAA&iact=c
http://www.unityhillucc.org/
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rather not be on a committee, we have the right ‘job’ for you -- choose to work with kids between 
grades 1-5 (Shepherds) or grades 6-8 (Disciples) – or rotate between the two!  Our new curriculum 
Grapple is completely teacher friendly.  Each week, the kids will ‘grapple’ with a new question, and 
use the Bible as a guide when seeking answers.  The CE Committee will provide you with your 
weekly curriculum which includes step-by-step instructions.  All supplies will be ready and waiting 
for you! 

Having ample teachers guarantees that no one will be overwhelmed, and it’ll help the kids get to 
know more adults in our congregation; it’s a win-win!  Intrigued?  Join us on Registration Sunday 
for more info.  Can’t wait?  Ask Mabel Buttress to see a sample! 

 

FELLOWSHIP GROUPS 
 

MEN’S FELLOWSHIP 
By: Pastor Todd 

Next meeting will be at David Brezina’s house on Tuesday, September 9 from 6:00-8:00 pm.   
 

WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP 
By: Betty Vida, President 

 The Women’s Fellowship will tour the Captain David Judson House, 
967 Academy Hill Road, Stratford for their September outing on 
Wednesday, September 3.  The tour is at 1:00 pm.  We will carpool 
from the church at 12:30 pm.  Please see the bulletin board or call the 
office to sign up.  Cost is $5 per person for the tour.  Judson house is 
one of the oldest homes/museum in Stratford.  It’s well worth the trip. 

 The Executive Board will meet for their monthly meeting at 11 am 
Wednesday, September 3.  Executive Board only bring your lunch. 

 The new program book for 2014-2015 is out.  You can get a copy in the church hall. 
 

FELLOWSHIP OF UNITY HILL  
By: Dot Pickens, President 2013-2014 

 The next Fellowship of Unity Hill meeting is Sunday, September 7 following worship. 

 Community Suppers volunteers who served on June 25 were: Wally & Ed Yeager; Carole & Allen 
Fanslow; Marsha Piper; Rose Vars; Lebo Molepo; Renate Krakovich; Steve Pickens; Marie Seavey; 
Louise Evans.  100 first-timers enjoyed a new entrée especially prepared for our guests.  Cost of 
the meal was $194, so we hope that members and friends will help support FUH’s annual dinner 
on Saturday, October 4.  SAVE THE DATE!  The meal will be roast pork & sauerkraut with all 
the trimmings.  We will be having a giant raffle instead of an auction this year and will be 

looking for expensive raffle prizes.  Tickets are $12.00 and $3.00 and will be available soon. 

HEALTH CORNER 
By: Louise Evans, R.N.    

What is your Blood Pressure? It is the pressure of the heat muscle when it is contracting and 
relaxing. There are two numbers to consider.  The higher number is called the Systolic pressure 
and the lower number is called the Diastolic pressure.  The systolic pressure should ideally be 
120 or less and the diastolic should be 80 or less.   A perfect number might be 120/80.  Numbers 
that are lower are seldom a concern in a healthy person.  Hypertension is the name for the 
disease called High Blood Pressure.  
Prehypertension exists when the systolic pressure is between 120 and 140 and/or the diastolic is 
above 90.  This is usually treated with lifestyle changes such as limiting sodium or salt intake, 
losing weight and reducing alcohol intake. 
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Hypertension or high blood pressure is present when the systolic pressure is over 140 and/or the 
diastolic pressure is over 90. It is usually treated with medications.  Several kinds of medications 
are available.  A physician needs to write a prescription for these medications.  

 

COMMUNITY GROUPS AND HAPPENINGS 

Trumbull Community Blood Drive 

The Trumbull Volunteer Fire Company #1 is holding their Annual 9/11 Blood Drive.  The Blood 
Drive will be held at Trumbull Center Fire Station 1 located at 860 White Plains Rd. Trumbull on 
September 7th, 2014 from 9am - 2:30pm.  To schedule an appointment call the American Red 
Cross at 1-800-RED-CROSS (1-800-733-2767) or make an appointment online. For additional 
information about the American Red Cross please go to http://www.redcrossblood.org/ 
 

Middlebrook Farms Worship Service 

There will be a Worship Service at Middlebrook Farms on Thursday, September 4 at 2:00 p.m. led 
by Deacons Carole Fanslow and Waltraud Yeager. 

Golden Hill Community Suppers Program 
 

Community Suppers volunteers who served on June 25 were: Wally & Ed Yeager; Carole & Allen 
Fanslow; Marsha Piper; Rose Vars; Lebo; Renate Krakovich; Steve Pickens; Marie Seavey; Louise 
Evans.  100 first-timers enjoyed a new entrée especially prepared for our guests.  Cost of the meal 
was $194.  Our next turns will be on Wednesday, August 27 and October 22. 

Council of Church of Greater Bridgeport 

Next Delegates Meeting – Wednesday, September 10 from 7:30 to 9:30 am at Holy Trinity Greek 
Orthodox Church, 4070 Park Avenue, Bridgeport.  Register by September 5 by calling 203-334-
1121 (Council of Churches)  The Council is hosting a Legislative Breakfast for Delegates, Clergy, 
Community Leaders and Candidates and Incumbent Legislators serving the 6-town Greater 
Bridgeport area.  We will be focusing on three key advocacy issues:  hunger, domestic violence, 
and education.  The keynote speaker will be Lucy Nolan from End Hunger CT, and there will be 
opportunities to speak with both candidates and current local legislators about The Council of 
Churches’ priorities and programs.  More info on our community bulletin board.  A free will 
donation to the Hunger Outreach Network will be gratefully received. 
Save the Date!!!  Project Learn’s 30th Anniversary Benefit Concert featuring Jodi Keogan and 
David Harris is Friday, October 3 at 7 pm at Stratford United Methodist Church, 2600 Main 
Street, Stratford.   

Trumbull Interfaith Committee 
The opening meeting will be on Wednesday, September 3 at 5:30 pm when Trumbull Interfaith 
Committee and Unity Hill will host a pot luck supper for the clergy and lay people in Trumbull.  
Plans are underway for this year’s Thanksgiving Eve Service to be held at the Armenian Church of 
the Holy Ascension, 1460 Huntington Turnpike, Trumbull on Wednesday, November 26 at 8 pm.           

BIRTHDAYS IN SEPTEMBER … HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

6   Anneke Ruys 6   Stacey Stange 7   Izzy Rondon 9   Barbara Bailey 

9   Brianna Pickens 9   Paul Buttress 9   Robin Forgette 10  Allen Fanslow 

12  Sarah Buttress 16  Ron Finizio 18  Ken Ferrara 20  Hazel Berger 

25  Rev. Todd Shipley 26  Eleanor Dooling 27  Marie Seavey 27  John Rossi 

29  David DeNomme    

https://esiebelarecprod.redcrossblood.com/eevents_enu/start.swe?SWECmd=GotoView&SWEView=ARC+Schedule+an+Appointment+View&SWEHo=esiebelarecprod.redcrossblood.com&SWEBU=1&SWEApplet0=ARC+Schedule+Appointment+Drive+Detail+Applet&SWERowId0=1-1REX3V9
http://www.redcrossblood.org/
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~ September 2014 ~ 

Sunday 
Monda

y Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1  
 

LABOR 
DAY 

Office is 
closed 

2  
Committee 
reports to 
Council due 
10am 
Women’s 
Meeting 
 

3  
11am Women’s 
Fellowship 
Executive Board  
12:30pm Women’s 
Fellowship Carpool 
to Judson House 
5:30pm Trumbull 
Interfaith 
Committee Pot 
Luck Supper  

4  
12pm 
Diaconate 
Meeting 
2pm Worship 
at 
Middlebrook 
Farms  
3-9pm Dr. 
John Sandel 
in PCCT 

5  
8am-12pm  
Dr. John 
Sandel in 
Pastoral 
Counseling 
Center 

6  
 

7  
Following 
Worship 
Fellowship Of 
Unity Hill 
Meeting  

8  
7pm 
Church 
Council 
Meeting 

9  
10am 
Women’s 
Meeting 
 

10  
7:30-9:30am 
Council of 
Churches 
Legislative 
Breakfast  

11  
3-9pm Dr. 
John Sandel 
in PCCT 

12  
8am-12pm  
Dr. John 
Sandel in 
PCCT 

13  
 

14  
REGISTRATION 

SUNAY 

15  
 

16  
10am 
Women’s 
Meeting 
7-8:30pm 
Overeaters’ 
Anonymous 
Intergroup 
Meeting 

17  
 

18  
3-9pm Dr. 
John Sandel 
in Pastoral 
Counseling 
Center 

19  
8am-12pm  
Dr. John 
Sandel in 
Pastoral 
Counseling 
Center 

20  
 

21  
 

22  
 

23  
10am 
Women’s 

Meeting 
 

24  
 

25  
12pm Unity 
in Loss Small 

Group 
Meeting 
3-9pm Dr. 
John Sandel 
in PCCT 

26  
8am-12pm  
Dr. John 

Sandel in 
Pastoral 
Counseling 
Center 

27  
 

28  
12pm Unity in 
Loss Large 
Group Meeting 

29  
 

30  
10am 
Women’s 
Meeting 
 

 
Remember to bring in  
non-perishable food for  
Trumbull Social Services  
Food Pantry 

 

 

ANNIVERSARIES IN SEPTEMBER …HAPPY ANNIVERSARY! 

          9/13  Shoran & Jeff Baez 
          9/14  Paulette & Todd Shipley 
          9/23  Mabel & Paul Buttress 
          9/30  Betty & Frank Heffelfinger 
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Unity Hill United Church of Christ 

Sunday School Registration 

2014-2015 
 

 The Christian Education Committee welcomes your child(ren) to Sunday School!  Please fill in this form completely 

and legibly.  Return it to the Christian Education Committee on Registration Sunday, September 14
th
, or mail to the 

church office at 364 White Plains Road, Trumbull, CT  06611 

Names of Parents or Guardians__________________________________________________ 

Address___________________________________________________ Zip______________  

Phone___________________________ Additional Phone ____________________________  

Email______________________________________________________________________  

As the parent/guardian of a Sunday School student at Unity Hill, I understand that I might sometimes be asked to 

participate.   

 

_______________________________________ 

Signature 

 

If needed, I would prefer to help with (check all that apply):  

 

 teaching Sunday School   special events 

 nursery      wherever I am needed most! 

 

I understand that Unity Hill takes pictures during Sunday School and at church events and gatherings.  I hereby                

     give        do not give permission for my child’s picture to be used in church material such as, but not limited to, 

brochures, newsletters and website.  __________ 

                Initial 

 

Please let us know about any special needs your child may have (allergies, asthma, diabetes, severe anxiety, etc.).   

Some Sunday School classes may share snack as part of the curriculum. Please indicate below any food allergies 

or restrictions we should know about.  

********************************************************************************* 
 

Child’s Name____________________________________ Nickname___________________ 

Age__________ Date of Birth______/______/______ Grade as of Sept. 1_______________ 

Food Allergies or Special Needs_________________________________________________ 

********************************************************************************* 

Child’s Name____________________________________ Nickname___________________ 

Age__________ Date of Birth______/______/______ Grade as of Sept. 1_______________ 

Food Allergies or Special Needs_________________________________________________ 

********************************************************************************* 

Child’s Name____________________________________ Nickname___________________ 

Age__________ Date of Birth______/______/______ Grade as of Sept. 1_______________ 

Food Allergies or Special Needs_________________________________________________ 

 

Please attach another page for additional children. 

 

 


